

24th July 2020

TO: KINDERGARTEN BLUE

Dear Parents/Guardians

Re: BORONIA BEACH EXCURSION

This term Kinder Blue will be visiting our nearby Boronia Beach once a fortnight, to connect with Country and explore this amazing nature play environment. Current research is emphasising the importance of outdoor learning and children exploring their natural environment as this has been shown to benefit children and contribute to improving their learning, health and wellbeing. Kinder Blue will be walking to and from Boronia Beach and will engage in a wide range of nature-based learning experiences whilst there. We then reflect on our learning upon returning to the classroom and conduct further inquiries and research as part of this ongoing learning process.

Class: <u>Kindergarten Blue</u>

Date: **Every fortnight commencing in Week 2**

Thursday 30th July, Thursday 13th August,

Thursday 27th August, Thursday 10th September

Departing 12.15pm after an early lunch and return to the Time:

College at 2.30pm

Location: Boronia Beach, Blackmans Bay

What students need to bring: Drink bottles are necessary as well as a warm coat

Staff contact: belinda.frost@catholic.tas.edu.au

This excursion is weather dependent and parents will be notified beforehand if a cancellation occurs, due to the predicted forecast.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Belinda Frost Kindergarten Teacher Mr Joe Sandric **Acting Principal**

Tel: (03) 6229 0200 Fax: (03) 6229 3245

Huntingfield Campus